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Year 9 B Team- NATIONAL CUP WINNERS! 

 

On Tuesday Carshalton Boys history was once again 

created by a Year 9 football team as the 9B’s became 

National Cup champions. They overcame a thrilling 

comeback from Manchester based  opponents Audenshaw 

School to triumph 5-4 on penalties after an entertaining 

3-3 draw.  

After travelling up to Derby on the Monday night, the 

boys arrived bright and early at Pride Park Stadium, home 

of Derby County FC on Tuesday morning. They were able 

to take in the surroundings of the stadium and familiarise 

themselves with the arena where they were to do battle 

for the trophy. With strong support behind them at both 

the stadium and back in SM5 the game started with both 

teams’ seemingly nervous and trying to get a foothold in 

the game. However it was Car Boys who struck first, after 

7 minutes a whipped free kick from Connor Moody evaded the Audenshaw keeper at his near post and hit 

the back of the net to put the swans 1-0 up. The goal gave Carshalton confidence and around 12 minutes 

later they doubled their lead, a throw from Dan Whitfield found Kole Nicholls who produced a fine piece of 

skill to escape the defender, he stood his left footed cross up to the back post which was met by skipper 

Mitchell Doran-Dobson who volleyed home, 2-0 and the swans looked in full control. 

 That was how it stayed until the half time break, allowing manager Danny Dudley to get his troops in for 

a well-deserved rest and to reiterate the tactics for the second half. Within minutes of the second half it 

looked like game over, that man Nicholls again got onto the end of Ekin Ho’s pass and stood a delicious 

cross up for Moody, who made no mistake with his header to make it 3-0. The third goal seemed to spark 

Audenshaw into life, a left footed corner was unfortunately put past his own keeper by Whitfield for 3-1 

and just 5 minutes later it was 3-2 after a loose ball fell to the Audenshaw midfielder who fired past 

Kacper Oleksiak, game on and the Mancunians smelt blood. The last 15 minutes saw Car Boys with their 

backs against the wall, some last ditch tackles and great saves from Oleksiak preventing Audenshaw 

getting level. As the assistant referee signalled 3 minutes of additional time it looked like the Swans had 

done enough to hold on, or had they……. A high looped cross from the left hand side looked like it had 

evaded everyone, all except the Audenshaw winger who did brilliant to pull the ball back across goal a 

touch from Oleksiak took the ball into the path of an Audenshaw player who made no mistake from 5 

yards and fired home, 3-3 with literally 30 seconds left to play how would the swans recover from this. 

The referees whistle signalled the end of normal time, the game would be decided by kicks from the 

penalty spot.  

 

Audenshaw starting proceedings by scoring their first, which was 

matched by Nicholls. Then the turning point Oleksiak producing a great save from Audenshaws second 

kick which allowed Moody to slot home for 2-1. Both teams then scored their next 2 penalties the Swans 

being converted by Joe Hughes and Sahail Ariayee. 4-4 with one penalty remaining for the Swans, it was 

down to Max Hands to become the hero, however his spot kick was saved by the keeper, so into sudden 

death went the shoot-out. Audenshaw were first up but dramatically the kick hit the crossbar, the 

pendulum swinging back in the Swans favour. Who would be the hero…. Up stepped commanding centre 

back Josh Richardson who smashed the ball straight down the middle and into the back of the net…. It 

was over Carshalton Boys were National champions. 

 



 The penalty sparked absolute scenes both at Pride Park and back at school, all that was left was for 

Doran-Dobson to lift the trophy to the delight of everyone involved. I’m sure you will agree this is an 

absolutely fantastic achievement from the boys who are now officially the best B team in the entire 

country. Thanks to everyone for their continued support in letting year 9 leave lessons early and special 

thanks to Steve, Joe, Josh, Simon and Julie for accompanying on the day. The list of boys is below if you 

see any of them around school please congratulate them: 

 

 

Kacper Oleksiak, Lewis Taylor, Daniel Whitfield, Keith Hall, Josh Richardson, Jaiden Keys, Ekin 

Ho, Mitchell Doran-Dobson, Daniel Conceicao, Max Hands, Connor Moody, Kole Nicholls, Sahail 

Ariyaee and Joe Hughes. 

 

CBSC Basketball 

 

The CBSC Basketball teams were out in force on Sunday 14th May 

2017 when 25 students across year 7-10 visited the O2 arena in 

Greenwich to watch the British Basketball League Play-off Finals. The 

boys spent the day watching four different basketball matches 

including the women`s final, men`s final, wheelchair celebrity match 

and a further celebrity match in aid of raising money for the BBL. The 

students were also treated to watching Tinchy Stryder during half 

term of the men`s final and finished off the day meeting the Leicester 

Ryder’s, whom won the men’s final. The day gave students an 

opportunity to watch elite basketball players, experience the O2 

arena, develop their basketball knowledge as well as develop new 

friendships throughout the year groups. The boys expressed how 

much they thoroughly enjoyed the trip and can’t wait to attend 

another one next year! 

 

Jason Quansah, year 8 expressed “I’ve had the best day ever”. 

 

A big thanks goes to Miss Bishop and Mr Szreider for supporting 

with this trip, it wouldn’t be able to go ahead otherwise.  

 

Miss Hendle 
 

London Swimming Regional Youth Championship 

 

On Saturday 13th May and Sunday 14th May 2017,  Filip Malov in year 7 attended the 

London Swimming Regional Youth Championship. Filip was successful in his heats 

and managed to win a silver and a bronze medal in both the 50m and 100m 

competitions. The silver medal brought Filip 4th in Great Britain for 50m freestyle and 

the bronze medal in the 100m front crawl which took Filip to 6th place in Great 

Britain. 

 

Please congratulate Filip Malov on his swimming success. Well done Filip, bring on 

the Carshalton Boys Swimming Gala in July. 

 

 

 

English Schools Track and Field Cup 

 

I took a Junior (year 7-8) and Intermediate team (year 9-10) to 

the Surrey section of the English Schools Track and Field Cup on 

Tuesday this week. After a really competitive day of Athletics 

the Junior team finished 8th and the Intermediate team were 5th. 

All the lads performed excellently with some notable 

performances being Jack McCarthy (won the Triple Jump in 

11.67m), Leo Desouza (won the Long Jump in 5.47m), Matthew 

Amanor-Boadu (2nd in the 300m in 38.90) and Kyle Louis (2nd in 

the 200m in 25.30). Matty and Kyle having another year in the 

age group! 

 

If you see these or any of the boys who competed on Tuesday, give them a pat on the back for excellent 

individual and team efforts! 



 

 

Weekly Results 

 

Year 9 National Cup Final – Carshalton Boys 3 vs 3 Audenshaw (5 vs 4 on pens) 

Year 10 Cricket – Stanley Park 138-3 vs 128-9 Carshalton Boys 

 

Upcoming Fixtures  
 

Date Sport and fixture information Yr(s) H/A Start Finish 

22.05.17 Cricket vs Cumnor House 7 Away 1:00pm 5:30pm 

23.05.17 Cricket vs Southborough 10 Away 1:00pm 5:30pm 

25.05.17 Cricket vs Greenshaw and Glenthorne 10 Away 3:00pm 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Harry Potter Taster event at University of Sussex – Thursday 18th May 

 

29 year 7 and 8 students visited the University of Sussex to get a 

taste of different subject areas available at university. This was 

all done with a Harry Potter twist. The students engaged in a 

session on Philosophy where they questioned  good versus evil. 

Another session looked at symbolism in the Harry Potter films 

and links with the History of Art. In Chemistry and Physics they 

looked at levitation, made lava lamps and looked at the use of 

heat cameras.  

Some comments from students include: 

 It was different  - a new adventure. 

 I enjoyed every minute of the trip. 

 I enjoyed discussing philosophy.  

 I learnt all about university.  

Many thanks to Mr Brittain and Miss Hendle for driving. 

 

6th Form Exam Plan 

 

Thank you to all 6th Form Departments, HODS and Staff, for their continued work ensuring our students 

are performing confidently  in the 2017 Exam Series. 

The 6th Formers have been amazing this week, all well organised, present and with such positive 

attitudes. 

Please see below the plan for the next 3 weeks, there have been additional sessions added to support 

students.  Staff, please note the following which will have an impact on attendance to lessons: 

 

 Exam times 

 Deep Learning 

 Exam Breakfasts 

 Saturday Session 

Please do remember that we do not have study leave due to linear A Levels in Y12. Students should be in 

lessons, maximising the remaining weeks of Year 12. 

Again, thank you for our persistence and work.  

Paula 



 
NCOP Launch event – Tuesday 16th May 

 

The National Collaborative Outreach Programme aims to support the most 

disadvantaged young people in England to progress into higher education 

(HE). It will run from 2016-17 to 2019-20. It target students from specific 

postcodes to encourage them to progress to Higher Education.  

32 students across Year 9-12 have been selected.  

On Tuesday all the chosen cohort from the four years came together to hear a 

bit about the programme, and staff spoke more about the programme and 

their support for it. A member of Aimhigher staff leading on NCOP also came to 

speak a little about the project and engage with the students. A current year 

13 student and a first year undergraduate talked about the Aimhigher process 

by which they made up their mind up about what to do at university (both 

talked about practical sessions they’d experienced on a visit to a local 

university). The learners were then asked to fill in a simple mind map of what 

they would like to get out of the programme and some other basic information. 

This is an exciting national project and one our school will be actively engaged in as part of our 

commitment to Aimhigher and engaging students in Higher Education.  

More information can be found here: http://www.hefce.ac.uk/sas/ncop/ 

And here http://aimhigherlondonsouth.org.uk/ncop/ 

A larger launch for the four local schools involved will be taking place next month.  

Lorna Ellis 

 

YEAR 9 FOOTBALL TEAM COMPLETE QUADRUPLE. 

 

This afternoon the Year 9A Football team again made 

Carshalton Boys history by defeating Evelyn Grace 

Academy 6-4 in the London Cup Final. Not only does 

this mean they have completed a domestic 

quadruple by winning the Sutton league, league cup, 

Surrey cup and London cup but have now won the 

London Cup 3 years on the trot. It’s one thing to win 

a trophy but to retain it for three years is 

sensational. The boys have been brilliant all season, 

if you see any of them around please congratulate 

them on what has been a truly remarkable season 

for Year 9 football. 

 

Josh Richardson, Connor Edney, Kai Ocislawski, Archie Parks, Sam Tutt, Ryan Noonan, Rico Brooks, Jordi 

Alilo, Archie Alexander, Kyle Louis, Matthew Amanor-Boadu, Dylan Adjei-Hersey, Kole Nicholls, Teddy 

Price, Charlie Walters, Lewis Taylor, Bobbie Bowen and Sol Headley/ 

 
 

http://www.hefce.ac.uk/sas/ncop/
http://aimhigherlondonsouth.org.uk/ncop/

